
 
 

OFFICE OF RESIDENCE LIFE 
 

One Park Place, Elmira, New York 14901 | (607) 735-1821 | elmira.edu 

 
January 8, 2022 

 
Dear Students, 
 
We hope you have all enjoyed your winter break, and we are looking forward to your return to 
campus! As you prepare for your arrival on campus, we would like to update you all about the check-
in procedure.  
 
As you are all aware, a COVID test, taken within 72 hours of your arrival to campus, will be required 
prior to your arrival on campus. Please remember, you MUST upload a copy of the test result to 
the student health portal, https://elmira.studenthealthportal.com PRIOR to your arrival on 
campus.  See the email sent Monday, January 3, from Dr. Liz Lambert for more information. 
 
Check in will be Sunday, January 9th, from 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. in the Campus Center. Prior to 
going to your residence hall, please go to the Campus Center lobby to check in. Once you have 
been cleared, residence life staff will grant you access to enter your building. If you have not 
uploaded your COVID test result, and have not been cleared by the Clarke Health Center, you 
will not be allowed into your residence hall.  We recommend that you bring a copy of your test 
result with you when coming to check in on Sunday.  
 
If you have been pre-approved to come back to campus prior to January 9th, upon your arrival, 
please call the Residence Life On Call Professional Staff at (607) 873-4539. Once you have been 
cleared by residence life staff, you will be given access to enter your building.  
 
Please note, no guests will be allowed into the residence halls to assist with your return to campus.  
 
If you have any questions, please let us know! Thank you, and we look forward to having you on 
campus again soon! 
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